Randolph County Housing Coalition
June 14, 2013
The meeting was held at 110 Walker Ave.  Brenda Goss called the meeting to order. Introductions by everyone present were conducted. 

An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information.  
Members Present:  Debbie Cole (Christians United Outreach Center); John Evans (City of Asheboro); Paul Trotter (Easter Seals UCP); Wanda Pegg ( Habitat for Humanity); Reesa Warren (Joblink); Jeanine Moran (Joy A. Shabazz Center); Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition); Toni Welch (RCDSS); Roger King (RCATS); Phil Hewett, Donna McCormick and Mary Pat Buie (Sandhills Center); Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives); Pura M Lopez ( Family Services of the Piedmont); Sarah Hancock (RCFCC)
Excused Absences: Myra Gaddy (Community Rep.); Courtney Chavis (Randolph County Family Crisis Center); Audrey Trogdon (Goodwill Industries); Frank Curry (Asheboro Housing Authority)
Guest:  There were no guests at the June meeting.
Minutes
A motion was made by Mary Pat Buie to accept the June 2013 minutes with a spelling correction in the last name for Pura Lopez.  Roger King seconded the motion and the motion passed without any other discussion.
Treasurer Report: There was no treasurer report due to a power failure at the bank.
Old Business   
Officers: A slate of officers was reviewed for 2013/2014 fiscal year. Chair – Donna McCormick, Vice Chair – Myra Gaddy, Secretary – Debbie Cole, Treasurer – Courtney Chavis.  

Committees: Committee assignments were reviewed with a reminder that the BOS committee members needed to be made up from agency members that have HUD grants, either COC or ESG, with the exception of the Scorecard and Project Review representatives.  Currently, Debbie Cole, Courtney Chavis, Becky Buxton and Donna McCormick are currently participating in the Data Quality, rapid Re-housing, and Permanent Housing subcommittees. A list of committees will be sent out prior to the August meeting to be reviewed by members in order to select the committee they want to serve on.
New Business
A motion was made to cancel the July meeting by Debbie Cole due to low participation during that month.  The motion was seconded by Mary Pat Buie and carried unanimously.

Unmet Issues: 

· Debbie Cole shared a situation with a client needing housing but because of a poor rental history due to family taking advantage, staff not being able to find a location that met HUD standards to place her in.  Information was given for referrals to Family Care Home with DSS and also Susie’s Family Care home. Either of these would give her support and would keep family members from moving in on top of her, putting her at risk again.

· A request was made for information for transition housing opportunities for criminals coming out of jail/prison.  Contact Information was given for the Men of Steel headed by Danny Marsh, 336-953-7038 who is opening a type of transitional housing for men with criminal backgrounds and also for Malachi House in Greensboro, NC. 336-375-0900.
Committee Reports
Public Awareness and Membership Committee, John Evans chair - Several members out, Regional committee members that have been absent more than three times were reviewed for contact to see what can be done to return to the meetings.  John requested information for the timeline that will be used on the FB page.  There are still updates needed for several member agencies.  Those named are Salvation Army, Easter Seals, and others.  A sheet was passed around showing points that have been completed for the web site and FB page and those areas that still need work.  He would like to include PIT information as well. There was a discussion as to who would be able to post information to the website.
Housing Inventory Committee, Jeigh Adams Chair- Jeigh reported that the local housing inventory information has been completed and will meet again in 2014
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN), Wanda Pegg reporting on behalf of the committee – Habitat for Humanity has targeted the Eastside, partnering with city of Asheboro, in an effort to meet residents and improve relationships with local police and those living there.  Police are starting a community watch program so that residents will feel safer and to develop trust.  Wanda reported that Habitat has enough land there to build five more homes but applicants do not feel the area is safe. They are working with a program called “Brush with Kindness” which allows homeowners to get needed repairs done to homes without the labor costs.  Materials needed will be donated or purchased by homeowners. At some point they hope to start a critical repair program.  Churches in the East area have some events planned for the park and police have developed a substation there as well.  It is a neighborhood goal that the park will be a “safe zone” especially on Friday nights.
Program Services and Goals, Brenda Goss Chair – There was no report.  We will start pursuing funds for a Housing Specialist once we review what others are doing.
BOS-COC, Debbie Cole Chair: Regional leads will be meeting on June 25th to talk about lead expectation, the BOS governance guidelines and committee responsibilities.  
Hospitality Committee, Paul Trotter and Debbie Tolar co-chair- Paul will bring bagels to the August meeting and get up with Debbie to make plans for the upcoming months.  Wanda Pegg will also bring something for the meeting.
Round Robin
Frank – Asheboro Housing Authority has stopped taking applications for section 8 and will not take them until further notice.  Those already on the waiting list are now frozen.  The list already has a three year wait time.  AHA is still placing people in public housing but there is at least a six month wait there.  If HUD releases funds, they may lift the freeze before Oct. of 2013.
Donna, Phil and Mary Pat are still working with the Dept. of Justice settlements for mental health patients previously in nursing homes and assisted living facilities. They shared how happy one of the clients was to move into their own place. They are required to place 15 people in housing by June 30th and to date have only successfully placed one.  Barriers identified are a shortage of income based housing in the catchment areas for older residents, mental health issues and poor rental history.
Debbie shared that they are waiting on the COC grant renewal activation. Care workers have some concern about the sub-lease requirement for leasing.
Paul reported that he learned a lot during his recent internship at Monarch. He recently placed someone in targeted housing and is working on a second one.

Pura is working to build up the client base at Family Services

John suggested that Ed Brown (Code Enforcement Officer for the City of Asheboro) give a presentation to the coalition in either August or September about code enforcement issues related to housing. 

Toni Welch reported that RCDSS will have a new outreach location in Archdale at either the Health Dept. or another location. DSS staff is in the process of converting over 11,000 food stamp recipients to the new “NC fast” system.  There is a lot of reorganization going on that will allow accessing services much easier.

Jeanine shared that the Joy A. Shabazz center has received a large donation of medical equipment if anyone has needs.

Roger reported that he is busy closing out the fiscal year.  The budget for the 2013/2014 is still being hammered out. He also shared in Candy’s absence that the construction for the senior center is going well with renovations under way and new construction to start soon.

Sarah shared that Courtney called and reported that there is $583.69 in the coalition account.  She also passed out rack cards for final review and volunteer sheets for coalition members to keep up with hours they spend on items related to housing, homelessness, and coalition meetings.
Brenda closed the meeting wishing everyone a safe and happy summer and reminding us that we still have a lot to do and reviewing our mission to provide safe, adequate and affordable housing.
Next meeting: August 9, 2013 at the regular location Daymark, 110 Walker Ave.

Refreshments: Wanda Pegg and Paul Trotter
Respectfully submitted: Debbie Cole
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